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What’s Happening at the Preschool 

We are kicking off the new semester with Professional Development.  

Preschool Teachers developed a tool to measure SEL more effectively for 

our youngest learners and worked on action plans for celebrating student 

achievement and providing additional parent education for preschool and 

kindergarten readiness.  They also attended an early childhood literacy 

conference with area COOP schools.  This conference is to learn about 

enhancing alphabet instruction in preschool and better support our early 

childhood social and emotional development.  

Parents will be receiving their students report cards this week in order to review their child’s progress.  We will be 

reviewing our current grade cards for revisions to put in place next year.  We would like to change the rubric 

descriptors to better detail students progress on preschool pre-academic and SEL skills. We will update the BOE 

when those changes are developed 
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BOE Goal 6: Safety and Security 

Our number one priority at school is to keep our students safe and secure in order to have an environment conducive 

to learning.  As stated in our last month’s SAC report we are making capital project plans to build a safe and secure 

entrance to the SAC building.  The district leadership team is also developing a more aligned and comprehensive 

district crisis plan as well as individual building plans in the event of a crisis. The preschool is undergoing this process 

in the same manner and using the supports from Greenbush experts and our SRO team. Finally, our SAC team 

conducts monthly fire drills that are appropriate for our young children to be prepared and alert in the event of fire and 

tornados. We have developed new plans for our tornado shelter in place and designated appropriate exits for fires.  

The preschool is following all state and federal regulations to mitigate the effects of various crisis.  Maggie Mead, 

district social worker, has also been working with our team on the post-interventions after a crisis may occur and how 

to provided additional family and mental health supports for our students.  


